
Insurance Meeting 

April 4, 2024; 3:45 p.m.; Aspen Conference Room

Present: Luke Diekhans, Tom Cubbage, Craig Nichols, Russell Mott, Lisa Wiley, Amy Hollenback, Brian Patrick, 
Tom Moore, Bill Bronson, Mike Bonville, Sarah Harne, Joe Vance and Heather Spurzem.  Absent were Pam 
Ramsted, Ann Marie Beyl, Alex Rosenleaf and Shelly Kelly. Also joining the group was Todd Foushee with PMR 
Healthcare.

The meeting started with introductions.

Mike Bonville, Great Falls Public School’s insurance consultant with Alliant, went through the agenda.  Mike 
went over trending drivers in healthcare, explained how healthcare costs are accelerating post pandemic, and 
how our plan was performing versus the commercial benchmark. Mike then went over how our plan is 
performing so far this year using a rolling 12-month view and explained how some of the adopted programs 
that have been put in place such as SmithRx Connect, Quantify Health, Cancer Care, etc. are helping with our 
performance. Mike stated that at our next meeting on May 16, 2024, we would have a data analytics deep dive
with David Smith, review the State Schools Healthcare Trust, and look at our renewal projection for next year.

After that presentation, Mike introduced Todd Foushee with PMR Healthcare.  Todd gave the committee a 
brief overview of what his company does to help companies lower the costs of healthcare and have shorter 
wait and more personable provider experience.  

The meeting was adjourned.  


